Office of SELECTMEN 340 Anawan Street Rehoboth, MA 02769



Tel.: (508) 252-3758 Fax: (508) 252-5342

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2021 6:30 PM EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING MINUTES Town Hall-Board of Selectmen's Office 148 Peck Street

<u>Present</u>: Selectman James Muri, Selectman Frederick Vadnais, Selectman Michael Deignan; Selectman George Solas, Selectmen David Perry, Jr. and Deborah Arruda, Interim Town Administrator.

On a motion made by Selectman Muri, seconded by Selectman Perry, it was voted to enter Executive Session at 6:05 p.m. pursuant to MGL Chapter 30A, Section 21A (2) To conduct strategy sessions in preparation for negotiations with non-union personnel or to conduct collective bargaining sessions or contract negotiations with non-union personnel.

Roll Call Vote: Vadnais aye; Muri aye; Solas aye, Deignan aye, Perry aye. (Vote 5-0)

Topic of Discussion: Public Health Nurse Contract

Gerry Schwall, Town Nurse Jaime Conlon, Board of Health Members including Rachel Smith and Katie Eyers were present.

Discussion included the need for a full-time nurse and expanded mental health service for the elderly, the expected chain of command, and that the Public Health Nurse would be a Department Head with their own budget, beginning fiscal year 2023.

Adjournment:

On a motion made by Selectman Muri, seconded by Selectman Perry, it was voted to adjourn the 9/20/21 Executive Session at 7:08 PM.

Roll Call Vote: Perry aye, Vadnais aye, Muri aye, Solas aye, Deignan aye. (Vote 5-0)

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Arruda, Interim Town Administrator

Frederick E. Vadnais, Jr. Chairman

George Solas, Member

Michael Deignan, Member

BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Approved & Released: 3/21/2022